



HOYLANDSWAINE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter

4th May 2018

Summer 4

member 2018

Netorial Association for Alle Children in Education

Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk

SPECIAL MENTIONS

Class one: Reuben & Seth B Class two: Freya & George

Class three: Ava

Class four: Bethany & Oliver Bo Class five: Olivia & Harry H

CLASS THREE ASSEMBLY

Thank you to class three for a marvellous class assembly today. It was wonderful to see such a happy group of children so proud of their work!

CONGRATULATIONS

Our football coach, Bruce Dyer, selected some children from his Wednesday morning club to play in his Love Life Tournament last weekend. Our team made it to the final! This meant that they got to play the final at half time at Oakwell stadium in front of the Barnsley fans last Saturday which was an amazing experience for them. Despite losing the final 2-0 we are so proud of the players and hope this is a memory that stays with them for a long time.

TOUR DE YORKSHIRE

We hope the KS2 children enjoyed their trip up to see the cyclists today. They have come home with a commemorative cowbell supplied to them by The Lord Nelson, The Rose and Crown and the Village Cricket Club and we hope this serves as a memory of their experiences today. Thank you very much to the organisations for supplying these to the children.

OWLS BOOK SALE

Thanks to everyone who attended the book sale in the hall last week – and thank you to Jack for organising this. We have raised £50 which will be spent on resources for the children in Owls. Next week we will be putting the stall out again for children to take the books for free as we cannot donate stamped books to charity so please feel free to have a browse and take any books you would like.

SCHOOL LOTTERY

Our lottery winner this week was Olwen Shaw. Congratulations to her! Can we also say thank you to Tom Harper who, as last week's winner, kindly donated the money back to school. We have now reached 83 lottery tickets sold which is wonderful so thank you to the people who have signed up. We would like to get to 100 if we could! Please click on: https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-school to sign up or see the school website. Thank you for your support!

LOST PROPERTY

School has accrued a large amount of lost property which is currently displayed in the school hall and is available to view each morning before registration and each afternoon at 3.30 pm. We encourage parents to label their children's clothing so that lost property can be returned quickly. Thank you.

NUTS

Just a reminder to parents that the school is a nut free zone. We now have several children in school with nut allergies so please do not send anything containing nuts into school in lunchboxes or in birthday treats.

NSPCC

Thank you to all the children and families who sent money in for the NSPCC campaign. Altogether you raised £702! The NSPCC representative was bowled over by the amount given the size of the school. Class One actually raised the most money of everyone so well done to them!

MISSING MUSIC BOOK

Has your child picked up an extra music book after their piano/keyboard lesson this week? Please check your child's music bag and if you have a spare book please hand this in at the school office. Thank you.

REPLY SLIPS TO BE RETURNED

Class 3 Bagshaw Museum trip – now overdue

PARKING

Can we ask parents to please take care not to park too close to the school car park entrance at the beginning and end of the day? We have a child with additional needs who has transport into the school and so the car park entrance needs to be completely clear for the transport to access this space. Thank you

FREE TASTER FITNESS SESSION

The children who requested a place on the free taster fitness with karate and boxercise session on Thursday 10th May at 3.30 pm have had their places confirmed. If your child no longer wants to take part please let the school know asap. Please ensure all children taking part have a sports kit and water bottle at school on that day.

FOHS MEETING

Our next general FOHS meeting will be held on 18th May at 3.40pm in class two. This will be a chance for parents to support the wonderful work of FOHS and all they do for the children. A particular focus will be the school and village summer fayre which has been set for Saturday 7th July so come and join us if you can spare any time either on the day or in the preparation period. There will also be a crèche for the children in class one. Thank you

INSET DAYS 2018/19

We have set the INSET days for the next academic year which will be:

Monday 3rd September

Friday 21st December

Friday 15th February

Friday 24th May

Monday 22nd July

These days are the training days prescribed by the government and as such the children will not be in school. We hope this enables some parents to make use of the extra days for early holiday getaways.

MAY DATES

- 7th May School closed for May Day
- 14th May KS2 SATs week
- 14th May KS1 SATs begin
- 18th May at 3.40 pm FOHS meeting in class 2
- W/C 21st May Maths Investigation Week
- 24th May Class 3 trip to Bagshaw Museum, Batley
- 24th May children break up for half term
- 25th May staff INSET day

Have a lovely weekend